
SESSION OF 2012

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 415

As Amended by Senate Committee on 
Assessment and Taxation

Brief*

SB 415, as amended, would require any state agency 
purchasing  a  passenger  motor  vehicle  to  give  any  vehicle 
manufactured in Kansas that meets the exact specifications 
of  the  purchasing  agency  a  three  percent  bid  preference 
against any vehicle not manufactured in Kansas.

Background

Proponents  of  the  bill  at  its  hearing  included General 
Motors and Senator Donovan. 

The original  bill  would have established a ten percent 
preference,  which  was  amended  to  three  percent  in 
Committee.

In  the  fiscal  note,  the  Department  of  Administration 
indicated that any fiscal impact of the bill could be absorbed 
within existing resources.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


